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WINTER 2022-23PONTIACTION 46 YEARS OF JUST 
HAVING FUN

ALL TUCKED IN
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Hello Fellow Members

The Holiday Season is upon us and we concluded another terrific year here at the Keystone 
Chapter.

We finished the year strong with our October weekend bus tour with 40 plus members enjoying a 
great weekend trip to the Maryland Eastern Shore and Delaware.  Look for a round-up of our trip 
in both our club Newsletter and a feature article in Smoke, coming soon.

We had a great October Fall Car Show scheduled, anticipating a large turnout for our second-
year show at the National Padre Pio Center. Unfortunately, Mother Nature had a different idea and 
we scheduled it on the same weekend that Hurricane Ida made a pass-through in Southeastern 
Pennsylvania. We will be back better than ever in '23. (We have some new, unused, left over dash 
plaques from this year’s Fall Show. If you want one, let me know and we'll get it to you).

In November, we had our annual Junk Yard Tour with a nice turnout at a junkyard named and 
owned by the famous Junkyard Barbie.  Great time and some of us found cool emblems that were 
harvested from some GMCs, Pontiacs, and Fords.

Finally, we ended our car season with our annual Christmas Party in Bird-in-Hand, Pa.  We had 61 
fellow members whom enjoyed exchanging gifts, reviewing the year in video and of course 
terrific food.  We also took a few minutes to remember Carl Hessick, a long time member who 
passed away just a few days before our Christmas Party........RIP CARL!

2023 is almost upon us so our first event is the Annual Business Meeting in Bird-in-Hand 
firehouse on Sunday January 29th at 12:30/1:00. Please plan to join as we plan our '23 car 
season.

 Until then have a terrific Holiday Season, God Bless our members and families, and see you 
down the road.

Tom
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OCTOBER 2-DAY TOUR

more on page 4
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	2-DAY	TOUR	PHOTO	ALBUMS

Dover AFB: https://photos.app.goo.gl/1u8Zgfjx6aZzndUj6

Michael Murray Collection: https://photos.app.goo.gl/3n3iW75Ejq68BnW1A

Chincoteague:  https://photos.app.goo.gl/xNBbiP2C4v1EswXe8

Studebaker Garage:  https://photos.app.goo.gl/W7KEof8XiVmCe3pR6

2Day Tour General:  https://photos.app.goo.gl/j12B6doJdjWhe6oM7
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https://photos.app.goo.gl/36VvcpeYGZYSZXVX8

JUNK YARD TOUR

JUNK	YARD	TOUR	PHOTO	ALBUM

O

Our	Black	Friday	tour	this	year	was	a	small	yard	near	Fairless	Hills,	Pa.	Junkyard	
Barbies.	

We	had	10	club	members	and	friends	join	us	for	Breakfast	at	the	I	Hop	at	Oxford	
Valley.	Another	10	guys	and	gals	met	us	at	Barbies.	It	was	a	bit	of	a	drizzle,	cloudy	
day.	But	much	beTer	than	cold	and	snowy.	

	She	had	a	few	older	cars,	I	was	pleasantly	surprised.	The	yard	seemed	to	be	
separated	as	American	cars,	then	the	“other”	side	was	foreign.	She	had	a	selecWon	
of	motorcycles,	lawn	mowers	and	tractors,	then	some	trucks,	and	SUV’s.	Junkyard	
Barbie	is	not	expensive.	There	is	usually	a	dollar	charge	for	entrance.

	For	us	that	was	waived.	You	also	have	to	sign	a	waiver.	Some	of	the	guys	took	the	
trip	later,	to	Wrightstown,	Used	Auto	parts,	to	check	out	Don’s	yard	in	Penns	Park,	
Pa.	We	had	done	a	tour	thereprobably	10		years	ago.	Don	had	showed	us	his	stash	
of	cars	in	his	Pole	Building.	

Unfortunately	the	salvage	yards	you	can	walk	through	are	geZng	harder	to	find.	
But	we	will	keep	looking	for	more	of	them.	

See	you	in	23,	Stephen	Liebert
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CHRISTMAS	PARTY	PHOTO	ALBUM

CHRISTMAS   PARTY

WOW!		What	a	way	to	end	a	fantasWc	year	of	fun	with	over	50	members	of	our	Keystone	Chapter	family.			
Our	tradiWonal	Christmas	Party	was	held	on	Saturday,	December	3,	2022	at	the	Bird-in-Hand	Family	
Restaurant	and	Smorgasbord	in	Bird-in-Hand,	Pa.		President	Tom	Wright	gave	use	an	enthusiasWc	welcome	
and	introduced	POCI	Director	and	fellow	member	Mike	Murray	who	gave	the	blessing.		Mike	asking	all	to	
remember	the	Carl	Hessick	family	in	our	prayers	and	to	seek	a	more	peaceful	world.			As	in	previous	years,	
the	amount	and	savory	quality	of	food,	drinks,	desserts	and	service	was	superb.		It	was	Turkey,	Ham	Balls	
(our	chapter	favorite)	and	Vegetable	Lasagna	for	the	main	course.		PLUS,	all	the	fixings	and	those	great,	non-
faTening,	PA	Dutch	desserts!

This	year,	each	adult	was	asked	to	bring	a	gig	that	was	placed	“under	the	tree”	and	handed	out	during	a	fun	
random	drawing	that	ensured	each	aTendee	receive	a	present.		Our	president,	Tom	Wright,	played	“Santa”	
and	gave	special	gigs	to	each	child	in	aTendance.			PoinseZas	and	small	gigs	were	also	raffled	to	many	eager	
recipients.		President	Wright	and	daughter	Kayla	prepared	an	interesWng	review	of	the	club	year	that	included	
a	good	number	of	funny	stories	highlighWng	the	anWcs	of	some	of	our	members.		We	reminisced	about	how	
the	“weather	gods”	have	shiged	their	aTenWon	from	our	Spring,	“GM	on	Display”	to	washout	our	Fall	Show.		
And	then,	President	Wright	gave	an	interesWng	photo	review	of	our	unique	2-day	bus	tour	to	Southern	
Maryland.		What	exciWng	memories!		In	addiWon	to	eaWng	(which	this	chapter	does	extremely	well),	gig	giving	
and	storytelling,	there	were	several	significant	highlights	to	our	party.		Mike	Murray,	our	chapters	POCI	
Director	and	chapter	member	presented	Don	Barlup	with	his	50-year,	POCI	Membership	plaque.		Don	is	one	of	
the	founders	of	our	chapter	and	has	held	numerous	prominent	posiWons	with	both	our	chapter	and	the	POCI	
NaWonal	Board	of	Directors.		Thank	you,	Don,	for	your	hard	work	in	keeping	our	hobby	alive,	your	dedicaWon	
to	your	chapter	and	POCI,	but	most	of	all,	your	friendship!		Ralph	Keller,	also	a	founding	member	of	the	
chapter	and	our	first	president,	reviewed	Don’s	accomplishments	and	presented	the	chapter	with	its	45	Year	
award.		We,	the	Keystone	Chapter,	are	POCI	Chapter	#2	but	we	have	the	disWncWon	of	being	the	oldest	
conWnuous	operaWng	chapter.		That	says	a	lot	about	the	health	and	vitality	of	our	KSC-POCI	Chapter	“family!”

As	always,	we	had	a	GREAT	Wme	and	are	looking	forward	to	a	FUN	and	event	packed	2023!
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2023 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Jan. 29, Sunday:  Board and Planning meeting; Bird-in-Hand Fire
                               House; 12:30pm start.  Food provided.  SignUp on line

March, April, & May TBD

June 4, Sunday: 44th GM on Display; Macungie Memorial Park, Macungie
                             PA;  there will be a pre-registration & pay on website

June 26-July 1, National Convention (51st) – Murfreesboro, TN

August 6, Sunday: Club Day at Das Awkscht Fescht; 
                  Pre-registration only by July 1, get form for Sunday at 

https://awkscht.com

Oct. 1, Sunday: ALL GM show, PADRE PIO SHRINE, Bally, PA
                
Fall Tour: TBD

November 24, Friday: Black Friday Junk Yard Tour, TBD
                
December 2, Saturday: Christmas Party, Bird-In-Hand  Restaurant, 12:30p  
 
January ??, 2024, Sunday: Board/Planning Meeting, Bird-In-Hand 
                Fire House; 12:30? start

    Click th link below to get an update on the Pontiac Transportation Museum

              https://drive.google.com/file/d/19dl5nWDdAJRjhjoAGxYgmTtfTQYJAsfn/view?usp=sharing

https://awkscht.com/
https://awkscht.com/
https://awkscht.com/
https://sitebuilder.homestead.com/~site/builder/stage.jsp?pageId=x6b73636576656e74732e787066#
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1968 Pontiac GTO RAII vs 
1970 Oldsmobile F85 W31 | 

Stock Drag Race

https://youtu.be/
mLgpS8a20Wk

ODDS and ends 



  2021 and 2022 Officers and Directors:
  President: Tom Wright
  Vice President: Sandy Kemp 
  Treasurer: Richard Stover
  Secretary: Richard Stover
  Director: Ken Fernsler
  Director: Bill McIntosh
  Director: Jim Martin
  Director: Steve Martinez
  Director: Karen Britton
  Co-Activities Director: Ralph Keller
  Co-Activities Director:  George Burbage
  Newsletter Editor: Richard Stover
  Chapter Historian: Ralph Keller
  Promotional Sales:  George & Amy 
                                      Burbage
  Display Board: Marlin Guigley

Keystone State Chapter Membership Information
For general information, contact Karen Britton 

at kscpocimembership@gmail.com

For Pontiac-Oakland Club International information
go to www.poci.org on the internet; or

call: 877-368-3454; or email: pociworldhq@aol.com  
Annual POCI dues are $45.00 and includes a high 

quality monthly magazine.

Annual Chapter dues are $20.00 (2023) payable in 
January.  It is recommended that you be a member of 

the P.O.C.I. along with being a member of the Keystone 
State Chapter.  Pay on line at www.kscpoci.org OR send 

dues payable to KSC-POCI, 
c/o Sandra Kemp; 1603 S. Main St; 

Bechtelsville PA 19505 

Editor:  
Richard Stover
2314 Fonthill Ct.
Langhorne, PA 19047
kscpociinfo@gmail.com
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